
Message from the District Governor and District Governor Elect
Craig Devenport and Samantha Maruzzelli
Congratulations to the President Elects of District 7410 who attended PETS. This training is an essential part of preparing 
new Rotary club leaders and returning leaders, for their roles, providing them with the necessary skills, knowledge, and 
resources to effectively lead their clubs and serve their communities.

During this training, participants learned about Rotary’s mission, values, and 
programs, as well as the responsibilities and expectations of club leaders. They have 
also received guidance on strategic planning, membership growth, fundraising, our 
foundation, and public relations, among other topics.

By attending this training, future Rotary leaders in District 7410 are better equipped 
to fulfill their duties and make a positive impact. They also had the opportunity to 
network with other club leaders to exchange their ideas and best practices, which can 
lead to stronger and more successful clubs. Collaboration is key to Rotary’s success, 
and it is vital to work closely with other Rotary clubs, district leaders, and community 
partners to achieve common goals. We need to use the collaboration skills learned at 
PETS to build strong partnerships and work effectively with others.

We will develop our District so all people are included by using the skills learned to 
create a welcoming and inclusive environment. We must be engaging to new 
members. Growth in members and retaining current members must be a top priority 
to continue Rotary. Building Rotary’s future for our children, grandchildren, and great 
grandchildren is our gift to our future.

District 7410’s Assistant Governors had their own training at PETS. Their training in communication skills will help them 
effectively convey important information, such as updates on district initiatives to the
 
clubs they serve. This helps clubs stay informed and engaged with district activities, promoting collaboration.  AG’s also 
play a key role in supporting and developing club leaders. Training in leadership skills will help them provide guidance 
and mentorship to club presidents and other club members. This will help clubs become more effective and successful 
in their service projects and community initiatives.  Problem-solving with the help of Assistant Governors will provide 
support to clubs to address challenges and overcome obstacles.

President Elect Training Seminar is a valuable investment in the future of Rotary. By implementing these tips and utilizing 
the skills learned at PETS, we can move forward in Rotary and make a positive impact in our communities. Remember 
that Rotary is a journey, and with dedication and commitment, we will make a difference in the world.

Yours in Service, 
DG Craig Devenport
DGE Samantha Maruzzelli
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Thank you to all the PE’s and AG’s and 
other members of our District who attended 
MNE PETS. We had an amazing time! 

We all gained knowledge, ideas and 
inspiration! Not to mention we met so many 
amazing Rotarians from other Districts and 
areas.

President Elect Training Seminar
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Message from your DGE
Samantha Maruzzelli
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President Elects, Secretaries, Treasurers and any other Rotarians 
interested in Club Runner training.
 
District Assembly will be held via Zoom on May 10th at 6:30pm. The 
Zoom link is on the website. This is mandatory training for officers. It will 
help you navigate Club Runner while performing your duties as an officer.
We will also have some updates on Membership and Foundation. Don’t 
miss out!

District Assembly

We are working on our schedule for DG visits next Rotary year. 

Please let us know when you would like to be visited. The calendar will fill 
up fast! 

Email Sam at samanthamaruzzelli@gmail.com.

Yours in Rotary Service, 
DGE Samantha Maruzzelli

Club Visits
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Rotary Leadership Institute

What is RLI?
Rotary Leadership Institute(RLI) is a grassroots coalition of Rotary districts implementing a 
leadership development program for “potential” leaders in Rotary. While it is an unofficial 
program of Rotary International, it has substantial support of a number of past Rotary 
International Presidents and current, past and incoming R.I. Directors.

When is RLI in District 7410?
RLI will be held on April 15th, 2023.  Registration begins 8:00am.  Sessions for Leadership I, II, 
III and Graduate will begin at 9:00am.  There will be a lunch break at noon and the sessions will 
resume at 1:00PM and wrap up around 3:30.  The event will be held at:

Holiday Inn East Mountain Inn
600 Wildflower Drive

Wilkes Barre, PA 18702

If you wish to come the night before, rooms will be available at the East Mountain Inn at a 
discounted rate of $109.00 per night, single or double occupancy.   Rooms must be reserved by 
March 15th, 2023 to guarantee the reduced room rate.  Rooms can be reserved by calling East 
Mountain Inn directly at 570-822-1011.  

What is the cost for RLI?
Cost for RLI will be only $125.   Cost includes breakfast, lunch, and all your materials for the 
day.

How do I register for RLI?
Log on to rlinea.org and register under the upcoming classes tab for the April 15, 2023 District 
7410 and begin registration.   

QUESTIONS
Contact site chairs 		
JK Karavis					     570-574-4246 or jkkaravis@comcast.net	
Shelly Karavis				    570-466-6468 or sheltwin16@aol.com		   
RLI Northeast Regional Vice Chair	 Hector Ortiz - richie1166@msn.com	

http://rlinea.org
mailto:jkkaravis%40comcast.net?subject=
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Revised:  March 30, 2023 
 

2023-2026 Nomination for Council on Legislation Representative  
Club Nomination Form 

 
The Rotary Club of   Click here to enter text.  , nominates our club member,  

PDG   Click here to enter text. ,  as a candidate for the position of 2023-2026 Council on 

Legislation District Representative. 

We certify that our candidate: 

• Is now or will be a past district governor at the time that they are to serve on the 
committee in 2023-2026 

• Is a member in good standing of our Rotary club 

• Has attended at least two Zone Institutes    Zone attendance dates:   Click here to 
enter text.    

• Is not, nor will be at the time of the election, the RI president, president-elect, or past-
president, RI director or past RI director. 
 

• Agrees to attend all necessary COL Training including e-Learning on COL. 

• Agrees to perform all the duties of the COL Representative as outlined in the RI Bylaws 
and attend the week long COL live meeting requiring a full week of long days and 
evenings. 
 

 
 
____________________________ _____________________________ 
Signature:  Club President Signature:  Club Secretary 
 
___________________ __________________ 
Date Date 

RETURN THIS SIGNED FORM to District Governor Craig Devenport  
no later than APRIL 15, 2023  (Email:  CRD2864@PTD.NET ) 

Nomination for Council on 
Legislation Representative

Ciick here to access this fillable form

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50202/sitepage/district-forms
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Exchange Students
Please notify Anne Sehne, District Chair Youth Exchange, if you are 
interested in hosting an exchange student for the 2023/24 school year. 

Club responsibilities include host families, a monthly stipend and 2 
members, who will be a couselor and the another who will be the YEO 
(youth exchange office). 

It is a rewarding and enriching experience for the club, school and 
families- as many clubs can attest.

Training is available and takes approximately 1 -2 hours. The student 
arrives in August and returns in June.

Please contact Anne Sehne by cell 570-241-8101 or email 
asehneyeo3@gmail.com 

She is available to answer any questions!

mailto:asehneyeo3%40gmail.com%20?subject=Exchange%20Students
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District Committee Needs
The district has some positions that need to be filled with Rotarians throughout the District.  

Are you interested in working with the Youth in the District?  If so consider one of the 
following:
Youth Service Chair
Rotaract Chair
Interact Chair
Youth Protection Officer

Are you interested in the Foundation Committee?  Consider one of the following:
Annual Fund & Fundraising Chair
Polio Plus Chair

We also need:
Alumni Chair

Also a few years ago we combined Area 5 into Area 4 and 7.  It would be great to get an 
Assistant Governor for Area 4.

The district also needs to build a strong membership committee so if you are interested in 
being a part of that committee please reach out.  If you don’t feel you could be a committee 
chair but are still interested in serving on a committee or know someone that would be 
interested please don’t hesitate to reach out to me or DG Craig, DGE Samantha or DGN Bill.

If you have any questions on any of these committee, please don’t hesitate to ask me?  Also, 
just because the committee’s above are what is needed don’t hesitate to ask about any 
committee’s within the district.  The district is here to support the clubs and that can not be 
done with out members of the clubs on these committees.  

PDG Mary Ellen
(570) 499-8901
mebrotary@echoes.net
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During World Immunization Week, 24-30 April, join us in advocating for 
polio eradication and the importance of vaccines.

As one of the greatest advances of modern medicine, vaccines are safe, 
effective, and save millions of lives each year. Our progress in the fight to 
end polio is proof that vaccines work.

The Global Polio Eradication Initiative estimates that the polio vaccine 
has saved more than 20 million children around the world from paralysis. 
However, approximately 12.5 million children are totally unvaccinated. 

They are known as zero-dose children, and vaccinating them is critical to 
stopping polio for good.

Ciick here to access more information

https://www.endpolio.org/
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Public Image Committee
ClubRunner Support & Knowledge Base
Did you know that ClubRunner offers free videos and webinars to help support Rotary 
promotional and administrative efforts?

They have a schedule of upcoming live webinars where you are free to chat and ask questions 
wth the host,along with, archived webinars that allow you to view previously recorded 
sessions. 

A few of my favorites so far have been:

VIDEO: Social Media 101 webinar

VIDEO: ClubRunner 101

VIDEO: Manage your events using Event Planner webinar

Click here for a full list of the upcoming webinars and previously recorded ones!

These links and videos may be good to share with new Rotary members, learn something new 
as a current long standing member, or brush up on some already known knowledge.  

Whatever the case, utlize and enjoy them!

I’m always here to help as well!

Thank you!
Jessica Pope
District 7410 Public Image Chair and Administrative Assistant 

https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/articles/video-social-media-101-webinar
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/articles/video-clubrunner-101-with-jeffrey-laforteza
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/articles/video-manage-your-events-using-event-planner-webinar
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/video-webinars
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/video-webinars
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RYLA
It’s that time of year again – time to start thinking about RYLA 2023! This will be the 11th year 
Rotary District 7410 will host this wonderful leadership program for our area youth. 

What is RYLA? RYLA is an acronym for Rotary Youth Leadership Awards and is a highly-curated 
program that provides leadership training to our area young people. From ice-breakers and 
team-building activities to motivational speakers and hands-on workshops, RYLA offers the 
opportunity to connect with peers while learning valuable leadership lessons. The schedule is 
full of activities that engage the conferees physically, mentally, and emotionally to strengthen 
their relationship skills, build their confidence, and give them the tools they need to be 
leaders. 

RYLA is open to NEPA students who recently completed 10th grade. A local Rotary Club must 
sponsor students and there are only 80 spots open each summer. This year, RYLA will be held 
at Keystone College from Sunday, June 25 through Thursday, June 29, 2023. The cost to send a 
student is $375.00 per person. Certainly, a deal for a 5-day leadership camp!

The application will be available online. Applications are open, and the link can be found on the 
website: tinyurl.com/RYLA2023APP. Click on the “What We Do” tab on the homepage to find 
the application for RYLA 2023. Please download the five documents for the information and 
the link to the application. 

The true strength of the RYLA program is that it’s for students, by students. Every RYLA 
attendee can apply to be a Junior Counselor to help lead the next year’s conference. After a 
successful year as a Junior Counselor, staff can progress in the program to serve in a Senior 
Counselor role. Beyond that, positions are open for Program Director, Facilities Director, 
Conference Director, Counselor Director, Conferee Liaison, Media Director, and more. Not only 
does the program teach leadership skills, it also allows students to grow into leadership 
positions and apply what they learned when they were a conferee. 	

Rotarians in northeastern PA have been supportive of RYLA. Thirty-five out of the 42 clubs in 
District 7410 have sent students to participate in the program over its history. 

Will your club be sending students this year?

For more information on RYLA, how your club can send a student, or how you can get involved 
with this exciting district-wide program, please contact RYLA Chair Amy Leiser at 
RotarianAmy@gmail.com, RYLA Co-Chair Dave Palmer at davesolopalmer@gmail.com, or RYLA 
Registrar Karen DeMatteo at karenandrotary@gmail.com.

THANK YOU for supporting RYLA!

http://tinyurl.com/RYLA2023APP
mailto:RotarianAmy%40gmail.com?subject=
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ROTARY DISTRICT 7410 POLIOPLUS SOCIETY APPLICATION 
 

           

   

As a Rotarian and supporter of Polio Eradication, Rotary’s #1 international priority, I wish to participate in this child 
focused humanitarian effort as a member of the PolioPlus Society of Rotary District 7410. 

I hereby commit to making an annual donation to the PolioPlus program of the Rotary Foundation as follows: (select 
one) 

o $100 per year to PolioPlus  (this is the minimum amount to become a PolioPlus Society member  
o A contribution of $_____per year to PolioPlus (more than $100)  

o A contribution of $_____ only this year; unfortunately, I cannot do this every year 

Society members will receive a PolioPlus Society membership pin and Paul Harris credit.  Make your donation online at 
www.rotary.org/donate and select the Polio Fund, or through your Rotary Club.  If made on-line, one can establish a 
recurring donation. 

E-mail or mail this completed form to the District PolioPlus Chair at  davesolopalmer@gmail.com  or Dave Palmer, 443 
Mateer Road, Hop Bottom, PA 18824.  Contact Dave for questions at  570-498-6637. 

Until the last child is immunized, and the world is certified polio-free, every child is at risk. 

Name:  

Signature: 

Date: 

Club Name: 

Phone Number: 

E-Mail:  

Your PolioPlus Society pin will be presented to you at your club meeting or other appropriate meeting you might 
desire, to insure you are recognized for your commitment to eradicating polio from this earth. 
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WANTED!
Square Dance Caller
The District 7410 RYLA 2023 Committee is looking for a Square Dance Caller for one 
of the events at the RYLA summer camp at Keystone College, June 25-29th.

If you know of one, please contact 
Amy Leiser, RYLA Chair at Rotarianamy@gmail.com 
David Palmer, RYLA Co-Chair at davesolopalmer@gmail.com



The Rotary Club of the Abingtons recently installed new member Maria Donahue at their 
weekly meeting. 

In the 2022-2023 year Rotary has welcomed twelve new members to date.

Anyone interested in joining this international service club can call President Diane Calabro at 
570-881-7749.

Pictured here (l to r):
Past District Governor Gus Vlassis, President Diane Calabro, Maria Donahue and Past District 
Governor Roger Mattes.

Installation of New Members

RotaryDistrict7410@gmail.comConnect

Clubs in 
action
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A large check was presented to the Salvation Army by the Rotary Club of the Abingtons 
President Diane Calabro at a recent weekly meeting of this international service club.

The check represented all the bell ringing kettle collections between Thanksgiving and 
Christmas.

Seated (L t R): 
President and Co-Chair Diane Calabro, Salvation Army Captain Neal Childs and Co-Chair Gail 
Cicerini. Standing: Chris Selige (holding youngest Rotarian Sam Selige), Trip 
Crowley, Virginia Johnson, Bruce Valentine, Char Short, Steve Selige, Joe LaCoe, John Mackey.

Check Presentation to Salvation Army
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Today two new members were installed into the Rotary Club of the Abingtons at the weekly 
meeting.

Shown (l to r):
Gus Vlassis, Past District Governor and installing officer, Diane Calabro, Rotary President, Rich 
Suraci and Judy Comerford, new members.

Any interested in membership and “Service Above Self” can contact any member for 
information.

Installation of New Members 
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The E-Club of International Innovators would like to introduce their ongoing fundraiser, the 
Terrilyn Fundraiser!  Our website will be available year-round with different beneficiaries each 
quarter.  The current beneficiary is the E-Club of International Innovators for future service 
projects.  Please consider purchasing to help us fund our future projects!

Website Link: https://rotaryeclubofii.terrilynn.com/ 

If you have any questions, please reach out to our Secretary, Karen DeMatteo at 
karenandrotary@gmail.com 

Terrilyn Fundraiser

 https://rotaryeclubofii.terrilynn.com/ 
mailto:karenandrotary%40gmail.com%20?subject=
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The E-Club of International Innovators would like to announce our second Annual 
Move-A-Thon, the ShelterBox Shuffle Move-A-Thon. Our event’s beneficiary is ShelterBox. The 
goal of ShelterBox is that “everyone deserves a place to call a home”.  The funds will be 
divided 50% to ShelterBox and 50% to E-Club of International Innovators’ future service proj-
ects. We are planning on running this Move-A-Thon from Sunday, April 16, 2023 to Sunday, 
April 23, 2023. 

This event is held virtually and is designed to be completed at your own pace! Participants will 
gather sponsors to either donate per hour or a flat rate. 

Any Rotarians interested in participating, sponsoring, donating, or collaborating, please contact 
Elizabeth Delaney at edelaney2400@gmail.com 

ShelterBox Shuffle Move-A-Thon Fundraiser



On Sunday, April 30th at 2pm, the Honesdale Rotary is hosting a first-time-ever housewarming 
shower for clients of the Victims Intervention Program (VIP) which offers professional and 
confidential help to victims of domestic abuse.  Many of these victims often have to start new 
lives in new places as they recover from their trauma. They need basic items, such as bed 
linens and cutlery.  The community is invited to bring housewarming gifts and donations to a 
fun event. 

“We’ll have games, raffle baskets, light fare and refreshments,” says Alycia Schwartz, co-chair 
of the event, which will take place at Grace Episcopal Parish Hall, 827 Church Street. 
“This is a very worthy cause,” added Schwartz, “Sometimes VIP clients escape abuse with no 
more than the shirts on their back. And, many of them have children who are also in need.” 
VIP Executive Director Michele Minor Wolf is looking forward to the event. “We are very 
grateful for this opportunity, which has not been done before,” said Wolf. “When victims of 
domestic violence or human trafficking come to our shelter, we give them a full set of new 
bedding, including sheets, pillows, towels and a comforter.  When they exit the shelter, they 
can take these with them. We also give a few things to the children that they can call their.

“It’s important to us that the people we shelter are treated with respect and dignity. A new set 
of bedding and towels and a stuffed animal provides some comfort in a very distressful time.”

VIP started in 1988 as a non-profit crisis intervention service, but today provides so much 
more: legal assistance, shelter, advocacy, counseling and education.  Emergency services are 
available 24 hours/day, 365 days/year. Call (570) 253-4401 or (570) 296-HELP.

Wondering what to bring? Donations are welcome but VIP does have a wish list on Amazon. 
Click on  https://a.co/bh63tT3 to find out more. Desired items include comforters, pack-n-play 
sheets, portable baby bouncer, non-stick bakeware, tumblers and kitchen utensils.

To RSVP, visit Honesdale Rotary on Facebook or email awscpa@ptd.net

Honesdale Rotary is a service club, part of Rotary International which counts more than one 
million members worldwide. International projects including PolioPlus to eradicate polio 
around the world and the Student Exchange Program. Locally, Honesdale Rotary has recently 
helped the Wayne County Food Pantry, the Wayne Highlands Middle School Science Olympiad 
team, painted the Fred Miller Pavilion and helped fund the Wayne County Arts Alliance 
building.  The club welcomes new members!

You’re Invited! First Ever 
Housewarming Shower for VIP

RotaryDistrict7410@gmail.comConnect

http://www.facebook.com/honesdalerotary
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Our Purse Bingo Fundraiser was a success!  We want to thank everyone who attended our 
event on March 12, 2023!  

We had a really great turnout and we will be donating the proceeds to our local elementary 
schools’ backpack programs.  Instead of giving those programs a check for the full donation at 
one time, we will be donating our time and money by doing the food shopping.  

The donations will be broken up into several shopping trips.

Pictured in photo, left to right, are Rotary members: Michelle Reilly, Joanne Joseph 
(chairperson), Nicole Cooper Cefalo, and Tylene Dodge.

Purse Bingo Fundraiser for School Backpack Program

RotaryDistrict7410@gmail.comConnect
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A very exciting Charter Night!

Congratulations Max Feldman Rotarian of the Year.

Fiona and Allan Scott Paul Harris + 1

Christina and Charlie Lang Paul Harris +3

Thank you ROTARY leaders!

Charter Night
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We are happy to support the local youth. Congratulations to Girl Scout Troop 51408 and Molly 
who is working towards her  Gold Award.

Rotarian  Sister Draru shared her last trip to Rome and Uganda. She was also presented with a 
check to support her work with young girls as they become young Mothers.

We awarded a $500 Check to Cub Pack 129 Back row Shane Corcoran, Kevin Haser, Charlie 
Lang. Front row Jonas Corcoran & Tyson Haser.

And our essay contest winner Michael Kelly was the recipient of $250 towards his future 
education.

Great job team ROTARY.

Meeting Recap
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The Plymouth and Wyoming Rotary Clubs recently met together to celebrate World 
Understanding and Peace Day. Featured Speaker was Chief D.F. Pace of the recently formed 
Regional Wyoming Police Force. Chief Pace is also a Rotary Peace Scholar and spoke of his 
experience earning his certificate after 12 weeks of intense coursework in Thailand. 

From Top Left: Plymouth Rotarians Dan and Maryjo Charney; Top Right: Brian Vnuk, Eric 
Cheatley, Mike Sobeck, Wyoming President Chris Casale; Bottom Left: “The Ladies of Plymouth 
Rotary,” Janet Franchella, President-Elect Shelly Karavis, Deb Popovich and Loree Levulis; 
Bottom Right: DG Craig Devenport, Chief D.F. Pace, Frank Sobeck and John “JK” Karavis. 

WYOMING ROTARY AND PLYMOUTH ROTARY CLUB
JOIN FOR 

WORLD UNDERSTANDING AND PEACE DAY
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WYOMING AND PLYMOUTH CLUBS RECOGNIZE 
ROTARY’S 118TH BIRTHDAY

Paul Harris began Rotary on February 23rd, 1905. To commemorate the 118th birthday of 
Rotary, Wyoming Club and Plymouth Club celebrated with fellowship, cake and good spirits! 

Pictured above: Festivities abounding among the members of Wyoming and Plymouth Clubs. 
Pictured below: Plymouth President Tom Hogan, Wyoming President Chris Casale, DG Craig 
Devenport, Chief Organizer Frank Sobeck. Cake provided by Cakes by Gail. 
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EVENT OPENS 4PM | POST TIME 5:30PM 

NIGHT AT THE 

RACES
ROTARY OF THE POCONO MOUNTAINS

Everyone is invited! 
Enjoy a fun and exciting night of horse 
racing and raffl es. Come out and play! 

It’s easy... no experience needed!

For more info on sponsoring a 
race or buying a horse contact 

Annie Messina (570) 590.6494 or email us at 
info@rotarypoconos.com

SUNDAY
APRIL 23RD

HOSTED @
THE POURHOUSE
ROUTE 390  |  MOUNTAINHOME

• 50/50 Tickets
• Lottery ticket tree Raffle 

• Basket of Cheer Raffle

NEW

BEST Derby 

Hat Contest! 
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The Rotary Club of Scranton has been very busy in the month of March.  We had some 
interesting and diverse speakers address the Club at our meetings.  

These included Heather Schreiner from Special Olympics, Keith Williams and Keith Loughney 
from MyCIL, and Dave Falchek, the Chair of the City of Scranton’s Board of Ethics. 

The Club was happy to install Sue Coccadrilli from the Hilton Scranton and Conference Center 
as the newest member of the Club. 

Club Recap
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The members of the Athens, Sayre and Waverly Rotary Clubs recently met for battle on the 
lanes of the Valley Bowling Center in Waverly, NY to vie for their cherished trophy:  The Shoe.

The trophy has been in the possession of Sayre Rotary as winners of the annual contest last 
year.  With their win this year the trophy will remain in their possession.  Each year the Valley 
Rotary Clubs meet for lunch at the Valley Bowling Center, after which they have their 
bowling match.  

A good time is always had by all attending:  those who bowl and those who cheer.  Shown are 
various members of the Athens, Sayre and Waverly Rotary Clubs and Waverly Junior Rotarians 
with Nancy Brittain of Sayre Rotary holding the Shoe Trophy.   

Rotary is one of the oldest service organizations in existence, having been formed in 1905.   
Rotary’s motto, Service Above Self, exemplifies the humanitarian spirit of the organization’s 
more than 1.2 million members. 

Anyone interested in more information, should visit www.rotary.org.

Sayre Rotary Wins “The Battle for the Shoe” 

http:// www.rotary.org
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During the last quarter Wyalusing Area Rotary has been active welcoming 
a new member Christine Heyman in December 2022 and presenting our 
first Rotary Dictionaries to the Wyalusing Area Elementary School Third 
Grade classes on March 22, 2023.  On April 22nd we will be sponsoring a 
skeet shoot, all are welcome. 

Christine Heyman (second from left) being welcomed by President Wendy Gaustad 
and members Joan Abrey and Michèle Naugle 

Approximately 90 third graders received 
dictionaries from the Wyalusing Area Rotary 
Club from members Wes and Mary Skillings, 
Jason Bottiglieri, Wendy Gaustad,  and 
Michèle and Jon Naugle (photo Warren 
Howler Rocket-Courier) 

Connect




